
Governor’s Cabinet on Nonprofit Health and Human Services
Cabinet Meeting

August 14, 2013

Members Present:  Terry Edelstein; Peter DeBiasi; Terry Macy; Amy Porter; Patricia Rehmer; Yvette Bello; Maureen Price-Boreland; Marcie Dimenstein; Nancy Roberts; Dan O’Connell; Patrick Johnson, Jr.; William Carbone; Anne Ruwet; Roberta Cook

Members Absent:  James Dzurenda; Stefan Pryor; Jewel Mullen; Joette Katz; Roderick Bremby; Deborah Chernoff; Michelle Cook; Robert Dakers 
Designees: Cindy Butterfield for Joette Katz; Katharine Lewis for Jewel Mullen; Kathleen Brennan for Roderick Bremby; Karen Martucci for James Dzurenda
Meeting was called to order at 9:07 a.m. by Co-chair DeBiasi.   First order of business was approval of the June 21st Cabinet meeting minutes – motion to accept by Marcie Dimenstein; seconded by Terry Macy – minutes were approved by a voice vote with all in favor and no abstentions.
Work Group Presentations
· Jobs Workgroup – Below are the recommendations presented by Co-Chairs Terry Macy and Maureen Price-Boreland, along with amendments adopted and changes requested by the Cabinet.  
Goal 1: Project the Workforce Needs of the Future

Recommendation #1: Have the workgroup continue to work with DOL, OPM and relevant state agencies to collect data on the POS and the Judicial Branch CSSD’s contracted nonprofit workforce.  The collected data will include the following information:

· Categories of standard positions

· Average numbers of those employed

· Weekly average wages 

· Current average wages based on job categories

· Hourly wages needed to support basic economic security for workers. 

· Skill level gap

· Rate of turnover for staff
Amended by Cabinet to include italicized items:  
· Hourly wages and benefits needed to support economic security for workers
· Rate and reason for staff turnover
And add:  Create an on-going database that tracks and updates trends 
Motion (Carbone/Rehmer) to accept recommendation #1 as amended approved unanimously by a voice vote.
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Recommendation #2: Have the work group prepare a report that captures trends of the current and future workforce of the nonprofit sector.  

Consensus reached that this recommendation aligns with Recommendation #1; approved in the previous motion, so no action taken.
Recommendation #3: Have the workgroup assess and report on the development and implementation of a statewide data system that captures workforce needs and trends across the nonprofit sector.

Amended by Cabinet as follows: …report on the process to develop and implement a statewide data system….

Motion (Roberts/Porter) to accept Recommendation #3 with wording changes suggested approved by a unanimous voice vote.
Recommendation #4: The workgroup supports and endorses the following recommendation made by the Commission on Nonprofit Health and Human Services Report, Final Report, March 31st, 2011 ….“While the state’s current fiscal situation may preclude immediate action, the state should commit to funding Private Non-Profit providers at a level that would allow the Private Non-Profit sector to raise the wages of its lowest paid workers and to implement a salary structure that would allow the Private Non-Profit sector to recruit and retain a qualified workforce”.  (http://www.ct.gov/opm/cwp/view.asp?a=3961&q=465440)
Upon request of the Cabinet, the Co-chairs will work with the Work Group to revise this recommendation and bring it back for future consideration.

Recommendation #5:  The Governor’s Nonprofit Liaison or a designee should participate as a voice at the table of the Campaign for Working Connecticut (CWCT) and the Connecticut Workforce Development Council (CWDC).   The CWCT is a coalition that promotes the state’s economic competitiveness through the development of sustainable, effective workforce   solutions to increase workers’ skills and advance families to self-sufficiency.   The CWDC strives to develop a competitive workforce to meet the current and future needs of its partners in business by creating opportunities through education, training and job readiness. 
Motion (Carbone/Roberts) to accept the concept of recommendation #5 with the proviso that the section be amended to clarify the appointing authority and participation criteria, was approved by a unanimous voice vote.
Goal 2:  Recommend a plan to work with SDE and the Elementary, secondary and higher education systems to train the future workforce. 

Recommendation #1: A survey should be conducted of the nonprofit sector to establish a baseline of needs, current resources, gaps in resources and recommendation for meeting training needs. 
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Recommendation #2: A survey should be conducted of the resources within Connecticut educational institutions to include online options designed to meet the needs of the nonprofit workforce.
Recommendation #3: A survey should be conducted of the training resource provided by the various state agencies that contract with nonprofit providers
Amended to combine the three recommendations as follows:
· Collect data to:

· Establish a baseline of training needs, current resources and gaps in resources in order to make recommendation about meeting training needs
· Determine the online resources within Connecticut educational institutions that might meet the needs of the nonprofit workforce, and
· Ascertain the training resource provided by the state agencies that contract with nonprofit providers
Motion (Dimenstein/Carbone) to approve the amended combined recommendation was approved by a unanimous voice vote.

Recommendation #4: A task force should be established to develop a coordinated plan for utilizing current training resources in and out of state.  The goal is to offer a consistent career pathway and core trainings for entry level, mid-level and advanced nonprofit staff.

Amended as follows: Establish a task force to develop a coordinated plan for accessing current in and out of state training resources with the goal of offering a consistent career pathway and core trainings for entry level, mid-level and advanced nonprofit staff.

Motion (Carbone/Roberts) to accept recommendation as amended was approved by a unanimous voice vote.

Recommendation #5: There should be a state wide formalized system for identifying a pool of students for internship opportunities within the nonprofit community based providers.  This system is intended to recognize that interns are a key resource for nonprofits.

Amended as follows: Develop a statewide formalized system for identifying a pool of students for internship opportunities within the nonprofit community-based providers. This system is intended to recognize that interns are a key resource for nonprofit organizations.

Motion (Ruwet/Rehmer) to accept recommendation as amended was approved by a unanimous voice vote.
Recommendation #6: The workgroup will develop suggested guidelines/framework for effective succession planning within nonprofit agencies - “Ready to Lead.”

The Cabinet recommended this specific recommendation be deleted and understood as part of assessing training resources noted in Recommendation 2 above.  
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Goal 3: Work with the Department of Veterans’ Affairs to match health and human services workforce needs and potential workers. 

Recommendation #1: In recognition of the diversity of the sector and the need for the staff to reflect, be sensitive to and competent in serving such diversity, nonprofit community-based providers should actively commit to hire management and line staff that reflect the current and emerging populations.
Recommendation #2: The Governor’s cabinet should include veteran representation as part of its membership to shape and inform the Cabinet’s plan for an expanded workforce of inclusiveness to include veterans.

The Cabinet recommended combining the two recommendations as follows:  “Encourage and support the development of a nonprofit workforce that reflects current and emerging underrepresented populations (i.e., veterans, people with disabilities, people in recovery). 
Goal 4: Work with the Dept. of Economic and Community Development to develop incentives for nonprofit businesses

Recommendation #1:  As part of its Phase 2 activities, the Jobs Work Group will meet with Commissioner Catherine Smith to explore the opportunities to develop incentives for nonprofit businesses.
Co-Chair Macy recommended eliminating this goal.  The Cabinet concurred.
Closing Comments: 
The presentation by the Work Group on Contract Procurement & Administration will be deferred until the August 21 meeting.
Ms. Edelstein anticipates that the RFA for the Governor’s Nonprofit Grant Program for bonding will be issued by the end of August.  
Motion (Carbone/O’Connell) to adjourn was approved on a unanimous voice vote at 10:43.

Recorded by:

Meg Riding 

Executive Secretary, Office of Policy and Management

